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The end of 2020 is in sight! As we finish the semester and head into the holidays, we in the 

College of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences look with optimism to a brighter 2021. 

We are thankful for what we have accomplished, and mindful of those in the college family 

who have been touched by the pandemic. For many it will be a bittersweet holiday. 

Becky and I wish you all a wonderful holiday season with peace and cheer in the New Year! 

Our means and reasons for celebration may be different, but the opportunity to celebrate, to 

spend time with family and friends, and to renew, revitalize and rejuvenate is priceless. 

Thanks for all you do for our students, each other, the College of Agricultural and                    

Environmental Sciences, and for Tarleton State University.  

Be safe! The best is yet to come! 

WSD 

DEANõS CORNER 

Save The Date  

 
ǒ12/19 The Purple Tractor ñCloses for Fall 2020 

ǒ12/24 -1/1 Winter Break ñUniversity offices closed  

ǒ1/18 Martin Luther King Day ñUniversity offices closed  

Monthly Newsletter  College of Agricultural & Environmental Sciences  

December 2020  

ǒ1/19 First Day of Spring 2021 Semester  

ǒ1/19 The Purple Tractor ñOpen for Spring 2021  
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The Purple Tractor  
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Smoked Sausage and Cheese gift box  

 

The Christmas holiday is just around the corner and The Meat Lab has 
been busy. Gift-giving made easy! Get mom, dad, grandpa, or that 
favorite teacher a Summer sausage and Smoked Cheese box for only 
$20/each.  

Each box will contain 1lb. of beef summer sausage, 4 beef snack 
sticks, and a block of smoked cheese.  

These gift boxes will be available for purchase at The Purple Tractor.  

Beef Ribeye Roast  

 

The Tarleton State Meat Lab is now taking orders for the holidays! 
 
Special: Beef Ribeye Roast $13.25/lb. cut to order 
 
Sign up at The Purple Tractor, in Autry 116, or email kinman@tarleton.edu  
 
Last day to place an order is 12/16 and pick-up at The Meat Lab  
on 12/18 and 12/21 between 10 am-3 pm. 

Holiday Specials at The Purple Tractor  

The Purple Tractor  

(254) 968-1973 

Closed 12/20 thru 1/19  

mailto:kinman@tarleton.edu?subject=Prime%20Rib%20Sign-Up


 

4   COAES Newsletter, December 2020 

Outstanding Alumni and Students  

Drs. Lea Ann Kinman and Drew Cassens are extremely proud of their meat science graduate students. These 
four young ladies have worked hard and each have been offered internships next summer with high profile 
meat companies.  
 
Jessica Johnson from Flower Mound, TX and Grace Franke from Brownfield, TX will both be interning at Ty-
son Foods with the Research and Development group located in Springdale, AR. Kendal Howard from Anna, 
TX and Amber Wright from Lindsay, OK will both be interning at Cargill Inc. with the Research and Develop-
ment group located in Wichita, KS.  
 
A big congrats to these graduate students! Well Done!! 

Follow along as the College of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences recognizes members 
of our alumni community on social media.  
 
To nominate an COAES Alumnus, complete The Alumni Spotlight Series form. 

https://www.facebook.com/TarletonCOAES
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=OOZeLGOpwEmsJoKN2beNXqWxrU9s9SpPlyxQklJb-_VUM1Y0R1lJNzVUNUk0UTU2NVZKNzQ1WktMNi4u
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Outstanding Faculty  

WSES Faculty receives lifetime achievement recognition  
 
Regents Professor Dr. Jim Muir was honored by the Native Plant Society 
of Texas with the Charles Leonard Weddle Memo-
rial Award for lifetime achievement in the field of 
Texas native plants. The photo was taken under 
a Golden Ball Lead Tree...also known as a wahoo 
tree. So many possible jokes here...but woohoo 
to the guardian of the wahoo tree and so many 
other native plants! This is a well-deserved 
award, congratulations Dr. Muir. 

Tarleton Professor Leads Dairy Research Project 
 
A team led by Tarleton researcher Dr. Eun Sung Kan has been 
selected to receive a 2020 National Conservation Innovation 
Grants (CIG) national program award from USDAôs Natural Re-
sources Conservation Service. 
 The teamôs three-year grant, totaling more than $1.4  
million included matching funds and federal support was award-
ed for the proposal ñBiocarbon-Enhanced Dairy Manure Man-
agement Demonstration for Enhanced Water Quality.ò  
 The project is expected to demonstrate a biocarbon-
assisted phytoremediation system for enhancing water quality 
during dairy manure application in three Texas counties and im-
prove knowledge of field-applied surface-functionalized biochar 
and how it can enhance water quality during dairy manure ap-
plication when used in conjunction with plants. 
 Knowledge gained through the project will provide solutions to improve the sustainability of 
animal-based agricultural systems and food security, plus enhance environmental quality for future  
generations. 
 
Complete Press Release 

That anxiety weôve all been battling? Animals feel it, too      
 
Dr. Kim Guay, Associate Professor at Tarleton State University is studying wheth-
er CBD can help calm anxiety in horses. According to the Texas A&M University 
system, using CBD to treat horses with anxiety or arthritis became main-
stream once the 2018 Farm Bill legalized industrial hemp. 
But thereôs not a lot of data to prove if it really works. 
So, before the COVID-19 pandemic began, Dr. Guay 
launched a research study at the Tarleton Equine Center 
to track the effects of CBD on horses. 
 
Watch the WFAA Feature      

https://www.facebook.com/NPSOT
https://www.facebook.com/NPSOT
https://www.tarleton.edu/scripts/press/display.asp?id=6499
https://today.tamu.edu/2020/02/12/hemp-for-horses-tarleton-researcher-investigating-benefits/
https://today.tamu.edu/2020/02/12/hemp-for-horses-tarleton-researcher-investigating-benefits/
https://www.wfaa.com/article/tech/science/tartleton-state-university-research-horses-cbd-anxiety/287-fc6fe143-245a-4884-932b-52275ba7da97
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Johnson County Upward Bound  
 
On November 7, The College of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences hosted 44 high school students, 
counselors, and teachers from the Johnson County Upward Bound program at the Tarleton Agriculture  
Center. Students attended a Careers in Agriculture presentation as well as toured the Agriculture Center. 
Thanks to COAES Ambassadors, faculty, and staff for volunteering to promote our programs to future 
Texans. A special thanks to Jenny Watts for coming over from the Tarleton Upward Bound office to help 
these students realize that opportunities are obtainable, whether in agriculture, at Tarleton, or else-
where.  

Wildland Firefighter Training 
 
On November 19th & 20th employees from the Texas A&M 
Forest Service (TFS) Mineral Wells office conducted field 
training for Basic Wildland Firefighter 2 certification at the 
Tarleton Agriculture Center. This training was conducted in 
association with WSES 4311 Fire Ecology and WSES 5306 
Graduate Fire Ecology taught by Dr. Darrel Murray. A total 
of 17 students completed the training. Associated online  
National Wildfire Coordinating Group (NWCG) classes includ-
ed ICS-100 Introduction to Incident Command System,  
L-180 Human Factors in the Wildland Fire Service, S-130 
Firefighter Training, and S-190 Introduction to Wildland Fire 
Behavior. These NWCG classes teach aspects of wildland 
fire behavior and safety that are essential for performing 
prescribed burns safely. Prescribed fire is an important land 
management tool that is underutilized due to liability  
concerns. Training such as this, along with a detailed  
prescribed burn plan, minimizes liability associated with  
prescribed fire. This training also exposes students to  
careers within the TFS.  

At The Agriculture Center  


